C-TAC Advisory Meeting

Kenai Aquaculture Building
April 21st, 2009
11:30-1:30 pm
Members Present:
Walt Ward, Doug Grzybowski, Wally Ward, Reubin Foster
Guests Present:
Leanne Abendroth 
After welcome and introductions subcommittees were formed to choose a student to receive one AVTEC scholarship, one student to receive a KPC scholarship and to choose three teachers for the Teacher Externship program taking place this summer. The names will be announced after they are first notified.
Leanne Abendroth gave a brief account of the 2008-2009 after school construction and medical academies. A total of 22 construction and 4 medical academies were offered at various high schools through out the district with close to 300 students participating. Leanne talked about what academies she’s working on for next year and other employability skills that will be added to each academy along with the online OSHA safety course. 
Doug Grzybowski from the Department of Labor reported on the adult construction academies. Approximately 55 signed up for the program and 48 were accepted. Welding, electrical, plumbing, carpentry and weatherization were offered. Bob Hammer, an instructor with the adult program went to a Teach the Teacher session to become qualified to teach the weatherization program. The classes went great this year. The welding portion that is housed at the Workforce Development Center worked out good. Skyview was a little cramped and will have to be offered somewhere else. Next year they will set up a booth at the local home show.
Walt Ward said the Teacher/Business Externship program is still looking for a host in the math or science field. Rubin suggested calling the U.S. Fish and Wildlife to see if they would have any interest in hosting a teacher.  It will be a two-week commitment totaling 80 hours. Tesoro and Marathon are participating in the program.

Walt Ward talked about the Skills USA competition held in Anchorage March 26-28. Twenty plus students from Kenai Central High School and SoHi took part in the competition, some taking first place and becoming eligible to travel to Missouri for the national competition.  Four new officers were elected from the Peninsula.
Walt Ward gave a brief overview on the different grants that are used to enhance area CTE programs. The Carl Perkins grant is currently undergoing monitoring with representatives from Juneau and is used to purchase materials for course approved CTE classes. The Youth First grant and the Construction Education Foundation help to upgrade existing programs or start new ones. The funding looks solid for next year.
The subcommittees for selection of scholarship recipients and teacher externs looked over the applicants and choices were made. Doug Grzybowski felt that it would be beneficial if students attached their transcripts to their application.

Discussion Topics
· Rubin Foster and Leanne Abendroth discussed the possibility of an Intro to Criminal Justice Careers academy for next year. Similar to the online course offered through KPC but on a small scale.  It would cover many aspects of the criminal justice system and the employment opportunities within. They will begin working on that. 
· Wally Ward suggested the possibility of an academy or class in Process Technology and/or Technical Math.
· Doug Grzybowski brought up the possibility of a construction math class to be offered online through KPC in the fall. More information will be available at a later date.

· Walt Ward was recognized as Outstanding Career and Technical Advisor of the Year at the Skills USA competition held in Anchorage!
· Doug Grzybowski said this months Trends magazine is geared toward youth and has wonderful information for high school students. 
The next meeting is scheduled for September 22, 2009 at 11:30 am, location to be announced.
